Dear Councilmember,

I am writing to you today in hopes that you will support Draft #3 of the Housing Element/CHIP ordinance that rezones LA without regard to the Exhibit D “options” that would open up single-family neighborhoods.  The Planning Department in its report clearly states that they have found enough zoning to meet the State’s mandate for housing without the need to rezone our single-family areas.

Here are some facts to consider.

· The City continues to communicate a misleading message related to R1 single-family zoning stating that R1 is restricting development on 70% of LA’s land.  However, when pressed, Planning Department stated clearly on Chapter 4, page 210 of the Housing Element that 35% of the LA land was not developable beyond R1 due to topography or other environmental concerns.  This left only 45% of single-family zones, less than half of the city land, developable.  And State law allows a duplex and two ADUs on each and every residential property.  Single-family zones are contributing to the housing inventory with thousands of ADUs. Single family areas continue to do their part.
· Pro development groups say rezoning single family neighborhoods is a social justice issue.  When in fact allowing apartments in single family neighborhoods is an attempt by large land investors/developers to increase the value of their R1 real estate holdings by deregulating single family neighborhoods to allow more density.  Allowing apartments in single-family neighborhoods will not right the wrongs of redlining that prevented people from buying homes. Instead, it keeps more people as renters. People need the opportunity to buy affordable homes so they can build generational wealth.  Ending single family zones makes more people renters.  
· The Draft has a comprehensive plan for adding housing in all our high resource areas on our commercial corridors.  If planned correctly new, vibrant neighborhoods could be created here in each of our communities and new affordable attached single-family homes “for sale” should be included in these developments that abut single family neighborhoods. We must help families, who have lost hope of owning their own home to achieve that goal.

Can we count on you to move Draft #3 forward as presented?
